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Taiwan Resource Center for Chinese Studies at 

Leiden University in the Netherlands 
                                                                           

On October 27 in Amsterdam, the Netherlands, National Central Library’s 
Director-general Shu-hsien Tseng and Leiden University library’s director Kurt 
De Belder signed a cooperative memorandum to establish a Taiwan Resource 
Center for Chinese Studies in the presence of Representative James K. J. Lee and 
Deputy Representative Lung-teng Chiu of the Taipei Representative Office in the 
Netherlands, Director Hui-wen Xu of Education Division of Taipei 
Representative Office in the EU and Belgium, Professor Hilde De Weerdt from 
Leiden University, and other dignitaries, professors, and overseas Chinese. The 
opening ceremony followed the signing. 

The first time NCL and Leiden University’s Sinological Institute Library 
worked together was on a Union Catalog of Chinese Rare Books Database 
project in July 2008. This second collaboration further established a resource 
platform for promoting Chinese studies. 

Taiwan’s “Center for Chinese Studies” was established in 1981. It is 
co-managed by National Central Library and has achieved much in terms of the 
acquisition of Chinese study materials, dynamic reporting, publication of books 
and journals, establishment of databases, awarding of foreign scholar grants, and 
holding scholarly events. It is well recognized by the academic community both 
in Taiwan and abroad. To further promote international scholarly exchange, in 
2012 NCL began actively working with prestigious universities and important 
Chinese studies institutions to establish TRCCS, with the hope that it will expand 
scholarly resources in Taiwan Chinese studies, enlarge the scope of exchange 
between Taiwan and sinologists abroad, and increase the tolerance between 
different cultures. 

Leiden University was established in 1575 and has acquired a rich history in 
the last 439 years. Beginning in 1890, Leiden’s sinologists collaborated with 
other European sinologists and began publishing T’oung Pao, which is still in 
publication today and is one of the three most influential publications on Chinese 
studies in the West.  

Leiden University’s East Asian Library has approximately 300,000 volumes 
on Chinese studies collection, and nearly 100 journal titles originating from 
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Taiwan and other Asian countries, the United States and Europe, as well as many 
precious rare Chinese books. This library has the largest Chinese studies 
collection in the country, and actually it is one of the biggest in Europe. Research 
in Chinese studies began early here and has proven very influential, making the 
university a main hub of Chinese studies—not only in the Netherlands but also 
throughout Europe. 

With the support and assistance of Leiden University and Representative 
Lee from the Taipei Representative Office, the 9th Taiwan Resource Center for 
Chinese Studies was established. 

During Director-general Tseng’s remarks, she especially thanked all 
involved for their concerted effort in turning a new page in the history of NCL’s 
overseas efforts in spreading Chinese studies. Director-general Tseng also stated 
that NCL has continued to hold talks with other countries to establish other 
centers and that 12 centers should be established by the end of the year. These 
centers help promote Taiwan’s achievements in scholarly research and 
publication, as well as increase opportunities for international exchange. 

After the ceremony, Director-general Tseng donated replicas of the 
Annotated Poetry of Su Dongpo, a national treasure of the Republic of China that 
is more than 800 years old, and the Buddhist Diamond Sutra. It is hoped that 
these donations will add to Leiden University Library’s collection, serve as a 
witness to this historic moment in collaboration between the two libraries, and 
provide opportunities for further collaboration. 

Leiden University library director, Kurt De Belder, also spoke and thanked 
National Central Library for donating ancient national treasures, as well as 
providing Taiwanese publications and e-resources on Chinese studies, enabling 
faculty, students, and researchers more access to abundant resources. 



Taiwan Resource Center for Chinese Studies 2014 
 

 

Director-general Tseng, Director Kurt De Belder and Representative James K. J. Lee pose for a 

group photo 

 

Remarks by the Director Kurt De Belder, Representative James K. J. Lee, Professor Hilde De 

Weerdt and Director-general Tseng at the opening ceremony 
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NCL’s Director-general Tseng and Leiden University library’s director Kurt De Belder sign a 

cooperative memorandum and exchange gifts during the opening ceremony. 

 

All honored guests pose for a group photo after the signing ceremony.  
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The curator of Chinese special collections Koos Kuiper takes the group from NCL on a tour of 

the ancient Chinese books in their special collections after the signing ceremony. 

 

The Taiwan Resource Center for Chinese Studies is unveiled at Leiden University 
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The East Asian Library of Leiden University 


